
Members of the House Human Services Committee, 

My name is Shelby Downey and I reside in District #38. I am asking that you please 
render a DO PASS on House Bill 1200. 

I think section one should be added to protect a student’s right to bodily autonomy and 
freedom to make his/her own medical and health decisions. 

Section two should be amended to protect school children from the dangerous and 
unnecessary COVID-19 vaccines by ensuring that it is not included in the recommended school 
vaccination schedule.  

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your service to the 
state of North Dakota.  

- Shelby Downey 


